# 北京师范大学广州实验学校 2020-2021 学年第一学期期中考试 高一年级英语问卷

命题人:吴娜、彭鹏、赵玉凤 审题人:高一英语备课组本试卷共11页,6个部分,满分150分.考试用时120分钟注意事项:

- 1. 答卷前, 考生务必将自己的姓名、准考证号填写在答题卡上。
- 2.回答选择题时,选出每小题答案后,用铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案标号涂黑。如需改动,用橡皮擦干净后,再选涂其他答案标号。回答非选择题时,将答案写在答题卡上,写在本试卷上无效。
  - 3. 考试结束后, 将本试卷和答题卡一并交问。

### 第一部分 听说考试 (满分20分)

# 第二部分 阅读理解(共10小题;每小题2.5分,满分25分)

阅读下列短文, 从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出最佳选项。

#### Δ

Earthquakes have killed many people and have caused serious damage to people's life. Here are some of the worst earthquakes that happened around the world.

#### Haiti Earthquake

A great earthquake hit Haiti on January 12,2010. Its center was located just southwest of the capital city of Haiti. It is the strongest earthquake to hit the country since 1770. It led to 100,000 to 316,000 deaths and left 2 million people homeless and 3 million people in need of immediate help. At least \$195 million have been given by different countries, along with a large number of rescue workers to make rescue efforts.

#### Kashmir Earthquake

The Kashmir earthquake happened on the morning of October 8,2005. It was centered near the city of Muzaffarabad. The official number of deaths was 75,000 and there were

106,000 people who were injured. As Saturday is a normal school day in the area, most students were at schools when the earthquake happened. Many young people were buried under destroyed school buildings. Many people were also trapped in their homes. Reports say that entire towns and villages were completely wiped out in northern Pakistan. The serious damage was mainly because of poor buildings.

#### Indian Ocean Earthquake

Known as the Sumatra-Andaman earthquake, Indian Ocean earthquake happened on December 26,2004. While the earthquake itself lasted for only 10 seconds, it caused a tsunami (海啸). The tsunami killed about 200,000 to 310,000 people along the shores (海滨) of Indonesia, Sri Lanka, South India and Thailand. There was one death even happening at Port Elizabeth in South Africa 8,000 miles away from the center.

happening at 1 of tEnzabeth in South Africa 6,000 fines away from the center.		
1. What can be learnt from Paragraph 2?		
A. Haiti is a poor country.		
B. Haiti suffered many disasters.		
C. Over 400,000 people died in the earthquake.		
D. Haiti received international help after the earthquake.		
2. Why were many young people buried in Kashmir earthquake?		
A. It is the strongest in history.		
B. Its center was near Muzaffarabad.		
C. It happened during the school time.		
D. There were too many school buildings.		
3. Why does the author mention a death in South Africa in the last paragraph?		
A. To suggest South Africa is far away.		
B. To show how strong the earthquake was.		

C. To tell us the earthquake killed many people.

D. To prove the earthquake was felt by South Africa.

My first visit to London was one and a half years ago. It was a wonderful trip. I stayed in the city for three weeks, and I had many impressions. I visited all the famous places. I'd like to tell you about some of the places I visited in this beautiful city.

First, I went to the Tower of London, and I want to say that it is a very interesting historical place. I found out that a long time ago, it was a prison. Later it became a castle for the royal(皇家的) family. Or maybe it is the reverse; I'm not sure, but later they left this place and lived in Buckingham Palace and Kensington Palace.

I also enjoyed visiting the House of Parliament and Westminster Abbey, two very popular places for tourists. They are very old and beautiful. The Abbey is built in a kind of Gothic style; it is fantastic.

In London, you can also enjoy nature. There are many parks such as Hyde Park, Green Park, and Holland Park. These parks are wonderful green, quiet places where you can relax and escape the noise of the city.

Trafalgar Square is a popular place for students and other young people. You will find lots of pigeons (曾子) there. If you have time, you can feed them and they will be very happy. You can buy special food for them, but be careful! Tons of birds are going to surround you if you feed them.

Another special place in London that I like is St. Paul's Cathedral which was designed by Sir Christopher Wren. I also was impressed with the museums in London. They're very popular. I found them interesting because you can learn about the history of England.

I had a wonderful time in London. I really liked it because it is a city that is rich in history.



第 3 负 ( 共 11 页 )

- 4. The writer writes this passage to \_\_\_\_\_\_.
  A. recall (回忆) his/her first travel to London
  B. tell us he/she has visited many places.
  C. introduce a famous city to the readers.
  D. show the readers around London
  5. In order to avoid the noise of the city, you would like to travel to \_\_\_\_\_\_.
  A. Buckingham Palace B. Holland park
  C. The Tower of London D. Westminster Abbey
  6. During traveling in London, the writer was \_\_\_\_\_\_.
  - A. worried B. surprised C. pleased D. tired

"I feel unlikable, lonely and hopeless," said Lisa, a bright teenager from a loving home. "It seems that nobody wants to become my friend. What's wrong with me?"

 $\mathbf{C}$ 

Like Lisa, many of us experience loneliness. The truth is that all people, no matter what their age or character - even the most outgoing, wealthy and popular - experience loneliness at least sometimes. It's healthy and natural to want to be around people who care. After all, we've all heard "No man is an island." That's true. We all need others in our lives.

Solomon, the wisest man who ever lived, explains that if we want friends, we must be friendly and reach out to others. But it has risk. Because we are often afraid of rejection (拒绝), many of us are unwilling to reach out to others. We take a safer way and wait for others to make friends with us. But if we want friends, we've got to get beyond this.

If making friends is your goal as well, you need to consider taking some measures (措施).

Be willing to take the initiative (主动权). If you see someone whom you would like to know, don't wait for her to make the first move. Get close to her and begin a conversation. Let her know in a nonaggressive (无攻击性的) way that you are interested

in being friends with her.

Reach out to those who are lonely. When you see someone at school sitting alone, go over and talk to her. And don't let popularity decide whom you reach out to. You'll often be surprised at the beautiful qualities behind a shy appearance.

Ask questions. Start your first conversation by asking this possible friend what she likes to do or asking about her family. Be sure to ask questions that cannot be replied with "yes" or "no". For example, don't ask "Do you have a dog?" Instead, say "So, tell me about your pets." Avoiding asking "yes" or "no" questions makes your possible friend not end your communication with a one-word answer.

- 7. Why does the author begin the text with Lisa's worry?
  - A. To set a sad tone.
  - B. To share Lisa's pain.
  - C. To introduce the topic.
  - D. To teach readers a lesson.
- 8. What can be a risk caused by reaching out to others according to the passage?
  - A. Being refused by others.
  - B. Putting ourselves in danger.
  - C. Being treated in a rude way.
  - D. Losing interest in communicating.
- 9. What can we know from Paragraph 5?
  - A. Shy people are hard to talk to.
  - B. Popular people are often easygoing.
  - C. Just waiting for chances is a good way for us to make friends.
  - D. A proper manner is important in making friends.
- 10. Why does the author suggest not asking "yes" or "no" questions?
  - A. It is considered unfriendly.
  - B. It will leave a bad first impression.

- C. It shows the poor quality of the speaker.
- D. It isn't good for keeping a conversation going.

## 第三部分 七选五 (共5小题;每小题 2.5分,满分 12.5分)

阅读下面短文, 从短文后的选项中选山可以填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

If you are already making the time to exercise, it is good indeed! With such busy lives, it can be hard to try and find the time to work out. \_\_(1)\_ Working out in the morning provides additional benefits beyond being physically fit.

- •Your productivity is improved. Exercising makes you more awake and ready to handle whatever is ahead of you for the day. (2)
- •Your metabolism (新陈代谢) gets a head start. <u>(3)</u> If you work out in the mornings, then you will be getting the calorie (卡路里) burning benefits for the whole day, not in your sleep.
- <u>(4)</u> Studies found that people who woke up early for exercise slept better than those who exercised in the evening. Exercise energizes you, so it is more difficult to relax and have a peaceful sleep when you are very excited.
- (5) If you work out bright and early in the morning, you will be more likely to stick to healthy food choices throughout the day. Who would want to ruin their good workout by eating junk food? You will want to continue to focus on positive choices.

There are a lot of benefits to working out, especially in the mornings. Set your alarm clock an hour early and push yourself to work out! You will feel energized all day long.

- A. You will stick to your diet.
- B. Your quality of sleep improves.
- C. You prefer healthy food to fast food.
- D. There is no reason you should exercise in the morning.
- E. You can keep your head clear for 4-10 hours after exercise.
- F. After you exercise, you continue to burn calories throughout the day.

# G. If you are planning to do exercise regularly, or you're doing it now, then listen up! 第四部分 完形填空 (共 15 小题;每小题 1 分, 满分 15 分)

阅读下面短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出可以填入空内处的最佳选项。

Owura Kwadwo	Hottish teaches comput	er science in a school. I	t is a normal school
except for the fact that	t it didn't have1_	<u>_</u> .	
Owura became fa	mous after he posted p	photos of him on the Inte	ernet. In the picture,
people could see he v	was teaching his studer	its by2 an ent	ire computer on the
blackboard. The photo	os showed the3_	level of education for	r children in Ghana.
People were4	that Owura made sur	e each button was drawn	correctly.
He would come t	o school half an hour a	ahead of5 eve	ry day. He drew the
computer on the black	board, but at the end of l	nis class, it was6	_ off to start the next
class, so he had to	_7 it the next day!		
Owura's efforts _	8 when Micro	soft (微软公司) took _	9 of his act.
They first took him	to an international ed	ucators' meeting in Sin	gapore. He made a
10 about his	teaching methods at the	e meeting and11	_ a standing ovation
(致敬) after the speech	1.		
12, Owi	ara got the thing he alwa	ays wanted for his studen	ts—some companies
13 compute	rs to the school. Not a	a single child in the sch	ool had seen a real
computer in their live	s. Thanks to their teach	ner's14, the w	orld took notice and
responded with1	5 to them.		
1. A. classrooms	B. computers	C. playgrounds	D. tools
2. A. operating	B. repairing	C. describing	D. drawing
3. A. poor	B. clear	C. ancient	D. lucky
4. A. worried	B. disappointed	C. afraid	D. surprised
5. A. line	B. culture	C. schedule	D. school
6. A. rubbed	B. called	C. cut	D. shown

7. A. stress	B. improve	C. ruin	D. repeat
8. A. broke out	B. paid off	C. came back	D. held back
9. A. care	B. charge	C. place	D. notice
10. A. plan	B. speech	C. decision	D. medal
11. A. made	B. waited	C. received	D. carried
12. A. Suddenly	B. Importantly	C. Hopelessly	D. Strangely
13. A. lent	B. sold	C. donated	D. applied
14. A. efforts	B. pains	C. humor	D. doubt
15. A. wisdom	B. honesty	C. kindness	D. pride
第五部分 语言运用(	满分 35 分)		
第一节 根据短文内容	填空(共 10 小题:每小	题 1.5 分, 满分 15 分)	
阅读下面短文,根据短文内容填空。在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词			
的正确形式。			
I woke up this morn	ning1 (excite)	but nervous as today was	the day I would
begin my journey of senior high school. Thousands of thoughts rushed through my mind.			
2 if I can't fit in? Will I make3 good impression? I couldn't even enjoy			
the big breakfast my mom had made for me. Seeing I was4 (terrible) nervous, my			
mom told me I would be fine if I followed the school rules.			
So I smiled and hop	ped for the best possible	outcome (结果). The bus	s ride seemed so
long, but soon enough there I was. I stood outside of the school building. It seemed a bit			
5 (big) than what I had imagined, and I went inside.			
As soon as I opened the classroom door, all I6 (see) were other kids. They all			
looked anxious and worries spread over everyone's face. Then I knew I was not the only one			
feeling this way.			
I spent the rest of the day on the7 (explore) of what everything was like. The			
worried faces disappeared as time went on. We got to know8 (we) teachers a bit			
more. They were neither unfriendly9 strict.			

	Before I knew it, the day was over. I don't know why I felt nervous and worried. Senior
higl	n school may seem10 (frighten), but it's just like junior high.
第_	二节 根据括号内的中文意思使用本学期学过单词的适当形式填空 (共 15 小题;每
小是	<b>近1.5</b> 分,满分 22.5 分)
1.	Each human being is born (独特的).
2.	Over 200 (参赛者) cantered the race.
3.	We have great(钦佩) for the people's heroes.
4.	My friend is(上瘾的) to computer games.
5.	The new leader hopes (统一) the whole country.
6.	Will anyone (志愿) to help me clean up the kitchen?
7.	In spite of great (努力)we failed to carry out our plans through.
8.	As soon as we arrived, we were eager to(探索) the island.
9.	In the car crash yesterday only one of the five people(幸存).
10.	Jordan says that the secret to his success is learning from his(失败).
11.	There was an (尴尬的) moment when she didn't know what she should
	do.
12.	She gave me a (坚定的) lookthe kind that said she would not change
	her mind.
13.	Finding a cure for cancer is one of the biggest (挑战) facing medical
	researchers.
14.	Barbara is easy to(辨别出) as she's the only one of the women who wears
	evening dress.
15.	The first time I toured Zhangjiajie, I was deeply (给留下印象) with
	its beautiful scenery.
第三	三节 根据括号内的中文提示,完成句子,一空一词(共 10 小题;每小题 1.5 分,满
分 1	15分)
1.	I couldn't (集中精力于) the experiment.

2.	In less than one minute, a large city lay (成为废墟).
3.	(与······比较) your phone, my phone is out of date.
4.	Tom is (期待) meeting the new exchange
	student.
5.	Spain (控制) Peru in the 16 <sup>th</sup> century and ruled
	until 1821.
6.	for this reason (用强调句型) Spanish is the
	main official language of Peru.
7.	The naughty boy (假装正在读)
	a novel when His mother came in.
8.	I know I'll have to study harder as a senior high school student and get used to
	(对······负责任) a lot more.
9.	My adviser recommended that I
	(报名参加) advanced literature because I like English and I'm good at it.
10.	The army sent 150,000 soldiers to Tangshan to dig out
	(那些被困的人) and to bury the dead.
第7	六部分 写作 (满分 25 分)

请阅读下面短文写一篇60词左右的概要:

Natalie Doan, 14, has always felt lucky to live in Rockaway, New York. Living just a few blocks from the beach, Natalie can see the ocean and hear the wave from her house. "It's the ocean that makes Rockaway so special," she says.

On October 29, 2012, that ocean turned fierce. That night, Hurricane Sandy attacked the East Coast, and Rockaway was hit especially hard. Fortunately, Natalie's family escaped to Brooklyn shortly before the city's bridge closed.

When they returned to Rockaway the next day, they found their neighborhood in ruins. Many of Natalie's friends had lost their homes and were living far away. All around her, people were suffering, especially the elderly. Natalie's school was so damaged that she had to temporarily attend a school in Brooklyn.

In the following few days, the men and women helping Rockaway recover inspired Natalie. Volunteers came with carloads of donated clothing and toys. Neighbors devoted their spare time to helping others rebuild. Teenagers climbed dozens of flights of stairs to deliver water and food to elderly people trapped in powerless high rise buildings.

"My mom tells me that I can't control what happens to me," Natalie says, "but I can always choose how I deal with it."

Natalie's choice was to help.

She created a website page matching survivors in need with donors who wanted to help. Natalie posted introduction about a boy named Patrick, who lost his baseball card collecting when his house burned down. Within days, Patrick's collection was replaced.

In the coming months, her website page helped lots of kids: Christopher, who received a new basketball; Charlie, who got a new keyboard. Natalie also worked with other organizations to bring much need supplies to Rockaway. Her efforts made her a famous person. Last April, she was invited to the White House and honored as a Hurricane Sandy Champion of Change.

Today, the scars (疮痍) of destruction are still seen in Rockaway, but hope is in the air			
The streets are clear, and many homes have been rebuilt. "I can't imagine living anywh			
but Rockaway," Natalie declares. "My neighborhood will be back, even stronger than			
before."			